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                                                                   Meeting Minutes of the 

                         South Carolina Combined NARFE Federation Executive 

                                 .ƻŀǊŘ όC9.ύ ŀƴŘ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ 

                                     [ƛȊŀǊŘΩǎ ¢ƘƛŎƪŜǘ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΣ [ŜȄƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ {/ 

 

                                                         December 9, 2019 
 

 

The Federation Executive Board (FEB) was called to order at 11:43 a.m., by SC FED President 

Blaine Lotz.  Twenty-one (21) attendees were present.  The Attendee List is attached as 

attachment (1).  

Introductory observations, respects and logistics:  

--A moment of silence was observed. 

--Executive Vice President Ernest Williams led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

--Parliamentarian Harry Brown confirmed a quorum had been established.  

--A copy of the meeting agenda is provided as attachment (2). 

 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ   

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ .Ŝǘǘȅ Iŀǿƪƛƴǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀǇǇŜƴŘŜŘ 

as attachment (3).  Not much has changed since the previous SC FEB meeting and the 10% 

rebate is still an on-ƎƻƛƴƎ ƛǎǎǳŜΧȅŜǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜŘΦ  hƴŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘual budget format 

was noted, a new line for άaƛǎŎŜƭƭŀƴŜƻǳǎέ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ reflective in the budget.   

 

The floor was open for comments...which none were forthcoming.  Also discussed was a 

recently conducted audit in which the SC FED passed, and the results will be placed on the 

website for all to view.     
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Introductions and Good News Comments by the Chapters:  

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ [ƻǘȊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀƴȅ άƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻȅέ ǊŜƳŀǊƪǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

members and chapters.  All attendees provided relevant remarks and other chapter significant 

events.  No Chapter Reports were provided at this time.   

 

SC FED tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ    

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ [ƻǘȊ ǎǇƻƪŜ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ά[ƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ¢ƻǳǊέ initiative which was announced and kicked-off at 

the previous SC FEB meeting.  Since then several chapters had been visited by the 

President/EVP to include Newberry, Summerville, Charleston and Myrtle Beach.  Columbia will 

be visited this Friday (12/13/19).  These have been very good meetings.  The remaining 

chapters were urged to make arrangements for the President/EVP to attend their meeting 

venues.    

 

President Lotz encouraged and recommended a letter writing campaign to the Editors of local 

newspapers to get the word out on NARFE.  Also discussed was the on-going Social Security off-

set issue which is still a big issue with many NARFE members.   

 

The importance of diversity in leadership was stressed to include the need to get away from the 

traditional gender assignments for elected Federation officer positions.  President Lotz 

highlighted our current Federation make-up of having a male member in the Secretary position.  

President Lotz also stressed diversity involving minority groups.  Our Federation should look like 

our chapters with regards to positional make-up.    

 

Strong emphasis was given on chapter recruiting and retention.  In support of these areas, 

chapter involvement in community service projects like Meals on Wheels and Habitat for 

Humanity was encouraged.  

 

Other discussion areas during the Listening Tours have included the Task Force set up to 

address the federal tax waiver initiative and the need to continue sending letters to members 

ƻŦ /ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ [ƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ¢ƻǳǊ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŦƻǊǳƳ ŦƻǊ άƎƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜέ ŀƴŘ άback and 

fƻǊǘƘέ ƛƴǘŜǊŀŎǘƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ǿas enthusiastic and well 

received.  

 

9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ       

No remarks were made.  
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Announcements and Approval of Additional Appointments:   

The following Appointments were put forth for Federation Executive Board approval   : 

 

             William Greenhill                               SC Assistant Legislative Chair-Federal 

             John Geiger                                         SC Assistant Legislative Chair-State 

             Joseph Kohut                                       Area 1 Vice President 

             Kevin Toevs                                         Secretary/Historian 

             Clara Gillentine                                   Membership Chair 

             Robert Shear                                       Newsletter Editor 

 

Upon a request by the Federation President, a floor motion was made to approve the above 

listed appointment/positions (by Nichols) and was seconded (by Thompson).   No discussion 

followed. All attendees voted in favor with no opposed votes and the motion passed 

unanimously.   

 

Old Business:     (1 of 2 Old Business topics) 

Topic 1 ς The 2020 Federation Annual Conference 

 

President Lotz advised during the last SC FEB meeting the Federation agreed to have the 2020 

conference in the North Charleston/Summerville area.  Pat Whitely, Bob Shear and Ernest 

Williams agreed to serve on this ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ άŦƭƻŀǘƛƴƎ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴέ ŀǘ ǘƘis point.  Pat 

Whitley reported on several possible conference venues and discussed rooms rates, AV rates 

and conference settings.    The need exists to pin down some venue rates.  April 15th through 

MotherΩǎ 5ŀȅ was initially explored as a date range.  President Lotz offered the 26th of April 

through the first weekend in May were possible date ranges.  Other discussion followed with 

regards to past conferences and best logistical practices.    

 

The President advised the need to get a handle on attendance scholarships.  The camaraderie 

and fellowship that goes with these conferences is important.  The concept of having 

ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΦ  {ƻƳŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΧWho gets the scholarship and who pays for 

the scholarships...partly supported by the chapter and/or partly supported by the Federation?  

Maybe waive the registration fee and/or cover this expense by the scholarships.  This concept 

was previously ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŀ άƎǊŀƴǘέΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜn done for the past several years.  The committee 

will continue to work on the 2020 annual conference.  

 

Topic 2 ς SC Chapter By-laws  

 

By-laws chair Robbie-Ann White advised she has received only three copies of chapter by-laws 

from the chapters.  She needs ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ ōȅ-laws whether they are approved or not.  

They may have to be re-approved depending on when they were approved by National.  
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President Lotz requested that any chapter sending a final copy of their by-laws to National  

should also forward a copy to Robbie Ann.   

 

 

New Business   (1 of 4 New Business topics) 

Topic 1 ς SC Federation Archival Records Management and Disposition 

 

Secretary/Historian Kevin Toevs spoke on the issue of SC FED Archival Records Management 

and Disposition matters.  A hand-out was provided to the attendees which outlines all issues 

relative to this matter.  This briefing document is provided as attachment ( 4). The central point 

conveyed was that the volume of historical records and files that are presently on hand are very 

voluminous and have become unmanageable.  President Lotz asked that everyone review the 

handout and then e-mail Kevin with any thoughts or suggestions.  Kevin will then provide a 

ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ {/ C9. ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΧŀǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ŀ ǾƻǘŜ ǿill be performed.   

 

Topic 2 ς SC Waiver of Federal Tax for Retired Federal Workers  

 

President Lotz advised Deborah Riley, Bill Greenhill and John GeigerΧŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ WƻƘƴ ŦǊƻƳ 

the state level, has more information to share on this initiative and asked that he provide a 

brief on efforts to date.   The group has looked at what the military has done.   One of the first 

ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǳǇΧŘƻ ȅƻǳ Ŧŀƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜƛƴ ȅƻǳ are totally exempted, 

partially exempted or you are not exempted.   The military is ahead of us and has gone through 

alot of things to get where they are at.   The Federation has used this as a kind of a model. 

 

This is a challenging initiative and the Federal has to look at a way ahead.  The state legislators 

have to be contacted with this tax relief proposal.  The Federation should purse these 

legislators  to see what their interest is.  

 

President Lotz advised a small Task Force should be put together and perform some initial 

research.  Ed Griffin, Deborah, John and Bill were asked to come up come up with a road map 

on how we will accomplish this.  All above mentioned attendees were willing to serve.  

 

Topic 3 ς Officer Term Limits 

 

President Lotz reported at present our term limits are one year.  Should we consider changing it 

to two (years)?  Could officers serve two one-year terms?  It takes more than a year to get 

acclimated to the respective positions.  Mention was made that short-term limits are 

counterproductive.  The Federation by-laws would have to be amended.   A group discussion 

and back-and-forth ensured.   President Lotz then asked the nominating committee to look at 

this issue and come back with a recommendation on what was talked about today.   
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Topic 4 ς Presentation of Federation Officers Nominating Committee Report 

 

Bob Shear spoke to this committee report.  The committee contacted the current officers to 

determine if they were willing to serve again.  For those not wishing to continue, a 

search/selection was made.  The Nominating Committee came up with this slate of SC FED 

Officers, which is provided as attachment (5): 

 

               President                      Blaine Lotz                  Hilton Head Isl.  #2258 

               Exe. Vice President     Patricia Whitely         Summerville       #1082 

               Secretary                      Kevin Toevs                Rock Hill              #1180 

               Treasurer                      Betty Hawkins           Columbia             #87 

 

 

5-Minute Updates:   

 

--Best Business Practices and Updates by Area Vice Presidents and Chapter Presidents 

 

President Lotz opened the floor to any best practices by the chapters in which they would like 

to share.   Bob Shear commented on the upcoming newsletter.  He has been looking at the 

Missouri Federation website for reference purposes.  Bob will send out the (Missouri) 

newsletter to get some ideas on what to submit.   

 

--!ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ 

 

Olivia ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ !ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ ǳǇŘŀǘŜΦ  Comprehensive reports were provided which 

details all aspects of ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƻǘŀƭǎ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜΣ ǘƘŜ !ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ {Ŝmipostal Stamp, the Walk to End 

!ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻǇƛŎǎκŜǾŜƴǘǎ, which are provided as attachments (6 and 7).   

National collection efforts stand at $13,266,548.86.  As of Oct. 31, the SC FED has given 

$1,265.50.   Giving totals are still needed from the chapters.   The chapters need to proceed 

with their giving efforts.  Also mentioned was the fact that U.S. Rep. Maxine Waters is 

continuing the effort to keep the !ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ ǇƻǎǘŀƎŜ stamp on the market.  A bi-partisan bill 

was recently introduced to extend production  for another six years.   Call your Congressional 

representatives in support of this effort.                
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--NARFE-PAC Update: 

 

EVP Ernest Williams provided a brief on NARFE-PAC.  A National newsletter is now being 

produced.  NARFE PAC efforts are doing well.  A NARFE-PAC report is provided, as attachment 

(8), which details contributions, sustainers and disbursements.  Chapters are being asked to 

continue with giving efforts. 

 

Meeting Adjournment: 

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.  At 2:28 p.m., President Lotz adjourned the 

meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

END 
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